

The Student Union of the University of Helsinki
Environmental committee's meeting 12/2022
December 15th 2022 at 6pm
Via Zoom

Present: Aaro Sariola (chair), Nella Koivula (secretary), Anni Saviniemi, Reeta Behm (left at 11.3), Iris Niinistö (left at 10.3), Felicity Goldsmith, Sara Lahdelma, Laura Korhonen (joined at 6.1) and Letizia Pandini (joined at 6.2).

1. Opening of the meeting and appointment of secretary

The meeting is opened at 6.05 pm. Nella Koivula is appointed as the secretary.

2. Approval of the agenda and possible additions

The agenda is approved as such.

3. Members' greetings

Aaro asks that if someone has to leave earlier, please write that to the chat. Discussing how everyone is doing since e.g. the failing of conservation law and all the things happening around the world that are making people upset. Important to keep in mind that you can always share your feelings with others and that it is good to rest during the holidays. Also good to remember that what we do makes an impact. Reeta reminds that a lot of growth is also happening around our social media: Kumpula forest post was shared a lot and we have got many new followers on Instagram. Aaro reminds that even though a lot of things need to be fixed in the world, we have succeeded in many things.

4. Notices

Our budget for this year was 600 euros. Approximately 578 euros of the budget has been used. Kalle posted three videos about committee issues. Communication's team could watch the video related to communications. We still don't know when we can access the new drive. There is also a video about the keys and facilities. The 22nd of December is the final day to seek compensation via acubiz for things you have purchased for the committee.

5. Open positions: community and campaign coordinator

The positions are still open.

6. Communications

6.1 Communications team's greetings

Laura Korhonen joins at 6.18 pm.

Advent calendar is going well and it has boosted our social media.

6.2 Blog

Letizia Pandini joins at 6.23 pm.

Iris will try to post something before the Christmas holidays about immaterial gifts. If anyone has some tips and ideas, please share them with Iris. The blog post is especially about budget-friendly gifts because often immaterial gifts are expensive.

6.3 Monthly tips of January

Reeta and Nella thinks that working on the monthly tips after the holidays might be quite late. They will post the monthly tips before or during the holidays if they have time. It is also possible to time the post in the beginning of January. Communication's team will discuss this in their own Whatsapp group.

6.4 Advent calendar

Aaro says the advent calendar was a very good idea and it has given us visibility on Instagram. Those who still haven't sent their picture and text to the communication's team will send it soon. We will post a group picture on 24.12 with Christmas greetings. Group pictures will also be posted to the feed if it is in good quality because we don't have a lot of content in feed. The group picture will be sent to the group chat so everyone can give their consent to posting it to the feed.

6.5 Next year's communication

Communication's team will make a visual post about the open positions just after the holidays and Aaro will post it at the beginning of January when the period starts. Communication's team will do the visuals for the post and Aaro will do the texts. Kabinetti is quite difficult to find even with the address so communication's team will write short instructions and information for the events taking place at Kabinetti. There is a picture of a map that will help find Kabinetti in Drive. In the information we can add a phone number who everyone can call if lost. Phone numbers can also be added to other events.

6.6 Other communication matters

Aaro says that if the Slack premium trial is over, you can't access messages that are older than 90 days. Aaro reminds to check Slack every once in a while to see important messages.

Aaro suggests that if there are many stories during one day, let's post them during different hours. Aaro suggests some pictures of events can be put to the Drive so everyone can take a look at them. HYY wants to have an archive of the committee's documents and pictures. Information about the time the picture is posted, the event it has been taken from and the name of the photographer should be added. HYY also wants to archive important documents such as meeting minutes. We will get detailed information about this next year.

7. Maple tree forest in Kumpula

Eevi made posts about the forest on our Instagram, sent messages to email-lists and made flyers that Aaro spread around Kumpula campus. There is a pre-christmas event organized in the forest on Friday 16.12. at 5pm and everyone is welcome to come.

8. Vegan crawl

The first planning meeting was held and the notes can be found in Drive. The crawl will be held on 13.-27.4. There has been an order made for overall patches with the design that got the most votes. The planning will continue in January.

9. Campaign week

9.1 Panel discussion

Maija Lassila will be able to come. The person from Geological Survey of Finland answered and said they would get back to us soon. Iris also contacted Sakatti but they have not yet

answered. Iris will try to contact someone else, e.g the manager of the company. We will think of some other place if they are not interested. Vanessa contacted Helga West but she hasn't answered. Aaro says that let's wait until January for the answers and contact other people in January if they can't come. Iris also knows Petra Laiti who could be interested in coming to these kinds of events. The planning will continue next year.

9.2 Other

Aaro suggests that since vegan crawl and collaboration with the Consumer's Union are two big projects for next semester and we don't have a campaign coordinator, we could postpone the campaign week if we feel like we don't have enough resources. Felicity and Anni would be interested in coordinating if they could share the position. This will be discussed more in January when people know their schedules better. Reeta says that communications team could coordinate an Instagram takeover because it will not take so much time from the communications team. The campaign week could start after the panel discussion on week 11 and last for a week. The exact week will be decided later. The planning will continue in January.

10. Upcoming events

10.1 Check in -event 12.1. 9am - 4pm

Aaro posted information about the check-in event in Slack. The event is held on 12.1. Reeta, Anni and Felicity answered that they could join. Everyone can be there for a couple of hours. HYY is also there the whole time. Eevi will be there from 9 to 12, Aaro in the morning and 12-14, Anni from 12 onwards and Felicity at 14-16. Reeta will come at some point and tell others when she knows better about her work shifts. Sara and Nella can be contacted if someone can't make it and needs a replacement.

10.2 Workshop with the Consumer's Union 18.1. 1pm - 3.30pm

The event is held on the 18th of January from 1 pm to 3.30 pm. The form will close today at midnight. The meeting will be in English if we have english-speaking people.

10.3 Other events at the beginning of spring

Aaro reminds that in the first meeting we discussed the book club and winter activities day. We will discuss these events more in January. Anni has been thinking about the excursion for the Ministry of the Environment and will come back to that next year. Game night could be easy to arrange if we want to have something in January. Anni has some ideas for the book club. Book club will be discussed more in January's meeting.

Iris Niinistö leaves at 7:15 pm.

11. Past events

11.1 Committee's introduction points in Kumpula and Viikki 22.-23.11.

Felicity suggests that introductions points could be arranged later again. Many people came to chat to the points and the committee got many new Instagram followers and also some people that came to the points came to the game night. In Viikki there were problems with the coffee payments. In Kumpula (Unicafe Physicum) they offered real mugs, but in Viikki (Unicafe Viikuna) paper mugs. We got real mugs in Viikki after asking, but the unicafe in Viikki wasn't so cooperative.

11.2 Excursion to the Finnish Association for Nature Conservation 23.11.

Everything went well and there were many people that were interested. Total of 24 people attended the event and only one who registered didn't show up. In the future, Anni will time the form differently so that the event closes a couple of days before the excursion date.

11.3 Game night 1.12.

In total 14 people attended the event and it went very well. Five people were from the committee and 9 outside the committee. The event team is concerned if the people will show up again because both events after the game night were full so it was difficult to invite people to other events and the event didn't have a specific purpose. Letizia thinks that the event could have been made more related to the environment and says that when playing games, it is more difficult to discuss with others. At the following game nights the games could maybe be more related to environmental issues and the night could have more of a purpose to make it more catchy. The game nights could also be more chilling nights.

Reeta Behm leaves at 7:39 pm.

11.4 Committees' joint Pre-Christmas Party 14.12.

Aaro says that it was difficult to organize an event in a place where they don't have plates because carrying and washing the plates and cutlery was difficult and took time. The event was successful and there were many people. Next time it's important to divide the workload better and have more help from others. We could also consider recyclable plates if the event place doesn't have plates. With other customers it was not possible to play our own music.

12. Feedback of the autumn

Everyone shared their experiences in Flinga: <https://flinga.fi/s/FQYL4CW>

Discussion about meetings being too long. In future we will try to have them in 1 h 30 minutes and the communications and event teams can discuss what they want to bring up in the meeting beforehand.

13. Other matters

Nothing to bring up.

14. Next meeting

In Kabinetti on Tuesday 17.1. at 6 pm.

15. Ending of the meeting

Meeting ends at 8.04 pm.

Aaro Sariola
Chair

Nella Koivula
Secretary

Helsingin yliopiston ylioppilaskunta
Ympäristövaliokunnan kokous 12/2022
15.12.2022 klo 18:00
Zoomissa

Läsnä: Aaro Sariola (pj), Nella Koivula (sihteeri), Anni Saviniemi, Reeta Behm (poistuu kohdassa 11.3), Iris Niinistö (poistuu kohdassa 10.3), Felicity Goldsmith, Sara Lahdelma, Laura Korhonen (saapuu kohdassa 6.1) ja Letizia Pandini (saapuu kohdassa 6.2)

1. Kokouksen avaus ja sihteerin valinta

Avataan kokous ajassa 18:05. Sihteeriksi valitaan Nella Koivula

2. Esityslistan hyväksyminen ja mahdolliset lisäykset

Esityslista hyväksytään sellaisenaan.

3. Aktiivien ja jäsenten kuulumiset

Aaro pyytää, että mikäli joku joutuu lähtemään aikaisemmin, niin ilmoittaisi siitä chatissä. Keskustellaan siitä, miten kaikilla menee, sillä maailmassa ja Suomessa meneillään olevat asiat surettaa monia. Keskustellaan siitä että on tärkeä muistaa, että ajatuksia ja tunteita voi jakaa muiden kanssa ja että on hyvä levätä kunnolla joululomalla. Aaro muistuttaa, että on myös tärkeää muistaa, että sillä mitä teemme on merkitystä. Reeta mainitsee, että sosiaalinen mediamme on kasvanut paljon, sillä esimerkiksi postausta Kumpulän vaahterametsästä jaettiin paljon ja valiokunnan Instagram on saanut paljon uusia seuraajia. Aaro muistuttaa, että vaikka moni asia maailmassa tarvitsee korjausta, niin moni asia on myös onnistunut.

4. Ilmoitusasiat

Ympäristövaliokunnan budjetti syksylle oli 600 euroa, ja noin 578 euroa kului. Kalle postasi kolme valiokuntien toimintaan liittyvää videota. Aaro ehdottaa, että viestintätiimi voisi katsoa videon, joka liittyy viestinnällisiin asioihin ja mainitsee, ettei meillä vielä ole pääsyä uuteen Driveen. Yksi videoista liittyy avaimiin ja kiinteistöihin. Joulukuun 22. päivä on viimeinen päivä hakea korvauksia acubizin kautta, jos on ostanut jotain valiokunnalle.

5. Avoimet pestit: yhteisövastaava ja kampanjakoordinaattori

Pestit ovat yhä avoinna.

6. Viestintäasiat

6.1 Viestinnän kuulumiset

Laura Korhonen saapuu ajassa 18:18.

Instagramin joulukalenteri on edennyt hyvin ja tuonut näkyvyyttä sosiaalisessa mediassa.

6.2 Blogi

Letizia Pandini saapuu ajassa 18:23.

Iris yrittää postata blogiin ennen joululomia aineettomista lahjoista. Iiriksellä voi ilmoittaa mikäli on joitakin ideoita tai vinkkejä niihin liittyen. Blogipostaus koskee erityisesti budjetille edullisia lahjoja, sillä aineettomat lahjat ovat usein kalliita.

6.3 Tammikuun menovinkit

Reeta ja Nella miettii, että tammikuun menovinkkien julkaiseminen lomien jälkeen voi olla melko myöhään. Viestintätiimi julkaisee menovinkit loman aikana tai sen jälkeen jos heillä on aikaa tehdä ne, mikäli ei, ne voidaan postata myös tammikuun alussa. Viestintätiimi keskustelee tästä enemmän heidän omassa whatsapp-ryhmässään.

6.4 Joulukalenteri

Aaro sanoo, että joulukalenteri oli todella hyvä idea ja se on antanut paljon näkyvyyttä Instagramiin. Ne, jotka eivät ole vielä lähettäneet esittelykuvaa ja tekstiä viestintätiimille, lähettää ne mahdollisimman pian Reetalle. Joulukalenterin 24. luukussa julkaistaan kuva koko valiokunnasta, joka otettiin pikkujouluissa sekä jouluterveiset valiokunnalta. Sovitaan, että ryhmäkuva voitaisiin lisätä feediin, mikäli se on tarpeeksi hyvälaatuinen, sillä feedissä ei ole paljoa kuvia. Ryhmäkuva lähetetään valiokunnan whatsappiin, jotta kaikki voivat hyväksyä sen laittamisen Instagram feediin.

6.5 Ensi vuoden viestintä

Viestintätiimi tekee visuaalisen julisteen avoimista pesteistä ja Aaro julkaisee sen ja tietoa avoimista pesteistä juuri lomien jälkeen. Julkaisu ajoitetaan tammikuun alkuun, heti periodin alkuun. Viestintätiimi tekee tarvittavat visut ja Aaro kirjoittaa julkaisun.

Aaro ehdottaa, että Kabinettiin saapumisesta voisi tapahtumien yhteydessä viestiä paremmin, sillä sinne on melko hankala löytää. Sovitaan, että viestintätiimi kirjoittaa lyhyet ohjeet ja informaatiota sijainnista niihin tapahtumiin, jotka ovat Kabinetissa. Drivessa on kuva kartasta, jota voi käyttää. Informaatioon voidaan lisätä jonkun puhelinnumero, johon osallistujat voivat soittaa mikäli eksyvät. Puhelinnumerot voidaan lisätä myös muihin tapahtumiin.

6.6 Muuta viestinnästä

Aaro ilmoittaa, että mikäli Slack premium kokeilujakso on ohi, 90 päivää vanhempia viestejä ei ole saatavilla. Aaro muistuttaa muita tarkistamaan Slackin viestit tasaisin väliajoin, jotta saa tietoa tärkeistä viesteistä. Aaro ehdottaa, että mikäli tulee useampi stoori yhdessä päivässä, ne voisi julkaista eri aikaan päivästä. Aaro kertoo että joitain tapahtumissa otettuja kuvia voisi lisätä Driveen. HYY haluaa arkistoida valiokuntien dokumentteja ja kuvia. Kuvien yhteyteen tulisi lisätä informaatio kuvan ottamisen ajankohdasta, mistä tapahtumasta kuva on ja kuka on valokuvaaja. HYY haluaa myös arkistoida tärkeitä dokumentteja kuten kokousten pöytäkirjat. Saamme aiheesta lisää tietoa ensi vuoden puolella.

7. Kumpulan vaahterametsä

Eevi on postannut metsästä Instagramiin ja lähettänyt viestit sähköpostilistoille sekä tehnyt flyereitä, joita Aaro on jakanut Kumpulan kampuksen alueelle. Metsässä järjestetään pikkujoulutapahtuma tänä perjantaina 16.12. klo 17 ja kaikki ovat tervetulleita mukaan.

8. Vegeapprot

Ensimmäinen kokous pidettiin ja muistiinpanot on nähtävissä Drivessä. Approt järjestetään 13.-27.4. Haalarimerkit ollaan tilattu sillä designilla, joka sai eniten ääniä. Approjen suunnittelu jatkuu tammikuussa.

9. Kampanjaviikko

9.1 Paneelikeskustelu

Maija Lassila on ilmoittanut, että voi tulla tapahtumaan. Geologian tutkimuskeskuksesta vastattiin ja he palaavat myöhemmin kuka pääsee tulemaan. Iiris kontaktoi Sakattia, mutta he eivät ole vielä vastanneet. Iiris yrittää kontaktoida jotakuta toista sieltä, esimerkiksi yrityksen toimitusjohtajaa ja mietitään muita vaihtoehtoja, jos he eivät ole kiinnostuneita. Vanessa kontaktoi Helga Westiä, mutta hän ei ole vielä vastannut. Aaro ehdottaa, että odotetaan vastauksia tammikuuhun ja kontaktoidaan muita ihmisiä tammikuussa mikäli kyseiset henkilöt eivät pääse tulemaan. Iiris tietää, että Petra Laiti voisi olla kiinnostunut tulemaan tällaisiin tapahtumiin. Suunnittelu jatkuu ensi vuoden puolella.

9.2 Muuta

Aaro ehdottaa, että koska tulossa on kaksi isoa projektia ensi lukukaudelle, vegeapprot ja yhteistyö Kuluttajaliiton kanssa, ja koska meillä ei ole kampanjakoordinaattoria, voisimme lykätä kampanjaviikkoa, jos koemme, ettei resurssit riitä. Felicity ja Anni olisivat mahdollisesti kiinnostuneita koordinoimaan tapahtumaa, jos voisivat jakaa aseman. Tästä keskustellaan lisää tammikuussa, kun kaikki tietävät aikataulujaan paremmin. Reeta ehdottaa, että viestintätiimi voisi koordinoida Instagram takeoverin, sillä se ei vie viestintätiimiltä paljoa aikaa. Kampanjaviikko voisi sijoittua viikoille 11 paneelikeskustelun jälkeen ja kestää viikon. Viikon tarkka ajankohta päätetään myöhemmin. Suunnittelu jatkuu tammikuussa.

10. Tulevat tapahtumat

10.1 Check in -tapahtuma 12.1. klo 9-16

Aaro julkaisi informaatiota check-in tapahtumasta Slackiin. Tapahtuma järjestetään 12.1. Reeta, Anni ja Felicity vastasivat voivansa osallistua. Jokainen voi osallistua muutaman tunnin kerrallaan. HYY on paikalla koko ajan. Eevi osallistuu 9-12, Aaro on paikalla aamulla ja 12-14, Anni 12 eteenpäin ja Felicity 14-16. Reeta tulee jossakin kohtaa paikalla ja kertoo muille tarkemman ajan, kun tietää työvuoroistaan. Saraa ja Nella voi kontaktoida, mikäli joku ei pääse paikalle ja tarvitaan lisää ihmisiä.

10.2 Kuluttajaliiton työpaja 18.1. klo 13-15.30

Tapahtuma järjestetään 18. tammikuuta klo 13-15.30. Lomake sulkeutuu tänään keskiyöllä. Työpaja voidaan järjestää englanniksi.

10.3 Muut alkukevään tapahtumat

Aaro muistuttaa että ensimmäisessä kokouksessa keskusteltiin kirjakerhon sekä talviaktiiviteetti -tapahtuman mahdollisuuksista. Tapahtumista keskustellaan lisää tammikuussa. Anni on miettinyt ekskursiota ympäristöministeriöön ja palaa asiaan ensi lukukautena. Peli-ilta voitaisiin helposti järjestää, jos haluamme jonkin tapahtuman tammikuulle. Annilla on ideoita kirjakerhosta. Kirjakerhosta keskustellaan lisää tammikuun tapaamisessa.

Iris Niinistö poistuu ajassa 19:15.

11. Menneet tapahtumat

11.1 Valiokunnan esittelypisteet Kumpulassa ja Viikissä 22.-23.11.

Felicity ehdottaa, että esittelypisteet voisi toteuttaa uudestaan. Moni ihminen saapui paikalle keskustelemaan ja valiokunta sai monia uusia Instagram seuraajia ja houkutteli ihmisiä peli-iltaan. Viikissä oli ongelmia kahvin maksamisen kanssa. Kumpulassa (Unicafe Physicum) tarjottiin kestopukeja, mutta Viikissä (Unicafe Viikuna) kertakäyttöisiä. Kestomukit saatiin myös Viikissä, mutta unicafe Viikissä ei ollut välttämättä niin yhteistyöhaluinen.

11.2 Ekskursio Suomen luonnonsuojeluliittoon 23.11.

Kaikki sujui hyvin ja moni oli kiinnostunut osallistumaan tapahtumaan. Kokonaisuudessaan 24 ihmistä osallistui tapahtumaan ja vain yksi rekisteröityneistä ei saapunut paikalle. Tulevaisuudessa Anni ajoittaa lomakkeen siten, että tapahtuma sulkeutuu muutamia päiviä ennen varsinaista ekskursiota.

11.3 Peli-ilta 1.12.

Kokonaisuudessaan 14 ihmistä osallistui tapahtumaan ja se sujui hyvin. Viisi ihmistä oli valiokunnasta ja 9 valiokunnan ulkopuolelta. Tapahtumatiimi on huolissaan siitä, osallistuvatko saapuneet muihin tapahtumiin, sillä tulevat tapahtumat olivat jo täynnä ja oli hankala sitouttaa ihmisiä muihin tapahtumiin. Letizian mielestä tapahtuma olisi voinut liittyä enemmän ympäristöasioihin ja mainitsee, että pelejä pelatessa on vaikeampi keskustella muiden kanssa. Tulevissa peli-illoissa pelit voisivat liittyä lähemmin ympäristöasioihin ja illalla voisi olla spesifimpi ja iskevämpi tarkoitus. Peli-illat voisivat olla myös enemmän hengailuiltoja.

Reeta Behm poistuu ajassa 19:39.

11.4 Valiokuntien yhteiset pikkujoulut 14.12.

Aaro kertoo, että oli hankala järjestää tapahtuma tilassa, jossa ei ollut tarjolla lautasia, sillä astioiden kantaminen ja peseminen oli hankalaa ja vei aikaa. Tapahtuma oli onnistunut ja sinne saapui paljon ihmisiä. Todetaan, että ensi kerralla on tärkeä jakaa työtaakkaa ja saada enemmän ihmisiä auttamaan. Voitaisiin myös harkita kierrätettävien lautasten käyttöä, jos tilassa ei ole lautasia. Muiden asiakkaiden takia ei ollut mahdollista soittaa omaa musiikkia.

12. Palaute syksystä

Jokainen jakoi ajatuksiaan Flingassa: <https://flinga.fi/s/FQYL4CW>

Keskustelua siitä, että kokoukset ovat liian pitkiä. Tulevaisuudessa pyritään pitämään kokoukset puolessatoista tunnissa ja viestintä- ja tapahtumatiimi voi keskustella etukäteen siitä, mitä haluavat tuoda kokoukseen.

13. Muut esille tulevat asiat

Ei muuta kokoukseen tuotavaa.

14. Seuraava kokous

Tiistaina 17.1. klo 18 Kabinetissa

15. Kokouksen päättäminen

Päätetään kokous ajassa 20:04.

Aaro Sariola
Puheenjohtaja

Nella Koivula
Sihteeri